
With the last bits of snow melting off the first week of 
May, we are now enjoying the beautiful spring 
weather. Our family is doing well now, but it took 
several weeks to get over the colds and viruses that 
came through this spring. Many of our church 
members also were very sick, but most have made a 
full recovery. We are thankful for the Lord’s healing, 
and also for His promise of a new and glorified body 
one day!


Denver is healthy 
a n d g r o w i n g 
although he still has 
trouble sleeping at 
night. He’s crawling 
now and loves to 
walk around while 
holding on to one of 
his siblings’ hands.


The older kids are almost finished with their school 
year and are excited about our summer activities. In 
July we plan to take them to a week of summer camp 
at Pensacola Christian College. We are also excited to 
take Denver on his first trip south to see our extended 
family. Please pray for our safety as we travel.


Lately it seems that our schedules are filled with those 
smaller tasks that have to be done but aren’t fun to do 
(a.k.a. paperwork)! Since January I have been trying to 
schedule an appointment to register Denver’s birth 
and get his passport. For some reason the US 
Consulate here in Quebec is struggling to manage its 
workload and has only accepted an handful of 
appointments this year. Thankfully the other day it 
came to my mind to check their online scheduling 
system and to my surprise there was a slot that had 
just been made available for June, and I was able to 
reserve it! We thank the Lord for those little blessings!


We continue to have new visitors at church, including 
another mom that has been coming regularly with her 
two children. She is a Christian but her husband is 
not. Please pray for Suzanne that she can be a good 
witness to her family and lead her children to follow 
Christ.


The children’s ministry continues to grow as well and 
we recently had to divide the Sunday school into two 
different age groups. God has also provided another 
teacher for this new class. We are thankful for a great 
team of workers for the children’s ministry.


It has been a blessing to see God at work through 
Michel. He recently brought a message during our 
Sunday school hour that was very well prepared and 
presented. It is encouraging to watch him experience 
the grace that God gives to those who accept His call 
and submit to His will for their lives. Continue to pray 
for him and his training in the ministry.


The Lord has also truly blessed the ladies ministry 
through their monthly breakfast meetings. The ladies 
have really enjoyed deepening their connections with 
one another through 
sharing what God is 
doing in their lives. At 
the recent breakfast, 
they decided to paint 
Bible verses and 
messages on river 
rocks to be placed in  
parks and along trails 
around the area.


After we return from our family trip in July, we will be 
making preparations for holding a Vacation Bible 
School in August and some new outreach activities for 
the fall! Thank you for your continued prayers for us!
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